
BRAXTON COUNTY

BOARD OF EDUCATION

November 28, 2017
     The Braxton County Board of Education met on Tuesday, November 28, 2017 at the Braxton 
County Board of Education Office.  The following members were present:




Jill Cooper, President

Dave Hoover, Vice President 
Shane Brown 
Van Carr






Brad Shingler

     Jill Cooper called the regular board meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
     Jill Cooper led the Pledge of Allegiance.

     Dave Hoover led a non-denominational prayer.
     Shannon Triplett signed in as a delegation to speak about a baseball team at BCMS.
     Dave Hoover moved and Brad Shingler seconded to approve the consent agenda items 

(approval of November 14, 2017 meeting minutes, payment of bills, budget transfers and 
supplements, and transportation requests).  

Vote:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

     Shane Brown moved and Brad Shingler seconded to approve the following personnel actions:
Resignation – Professional:
      1.  Richard Roach – Substitute Teacher effective November 29, 2017
      2.  Patty Montgomery – Academic Coach – Central Office effective December 1, 2017
Employment/Reassignment – Service:

     Bradley Rogers – Substitute Custodian effective November 29, 2017
Extension of Administrative Leave:

     Gbiamango Yewawa – Extension of Leave over 30 Days

Vote:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.
     Brad Shingler moved and Dave Hoover seconded to approve parent volunteers for 2017-18 

school year per background check:

     1.  Margie Toler

     2.  Carissa Mace

     3.  Deborah Hughes

     4.  Amanda Burge

Vote:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

     Brad Shingler moved and Van Carr seconded to approve fundraisers for Little Birch

Elementary, BCMS and BCHS.

Vote:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

     Superintendent Dilly gave an overview of PAX GBG presentation and reported on the state 

Board of Education meeting in Huntington, a mural behind the Board members in the board

room and a Webcast for RESA ESCs.
     The Board had the first reading of Wellness Policy 1006.

     Brad Shingler moved to convene into executive session under 6-9A-4 (a) (3) student issues.  
Shane Brown seconded the motion.  

Vote:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.
     The Board convened into executive session at 6:54 p.m.

     Brad Shingler moved and Shane Brown seconded to reconvene into regular session.  

Vote:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.
     The Board reconvened into regular session at 7:15 p.m. with no action taken.    

     Brad Shingler moved and Van Carr seconded to adjourn.

     The meeting adjourned at 7:22 p.m.

      The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 5, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the 

Board Office, 98 Carter Braxton Drive, Sutton.

Others in Attendance:



Jessica Pierson


Janet Six


Flora Cox


Kristen Cox



Teresa Childers

Shannon Triplett



Brenda Wells


Michelle Gorby-Tefft



Leatha Williams

____________________________________________
President - Braxton County Board of Education

                   ____________________________________________
                   Secretary - Braxton County Board of Education
As required by federal laws and regulations, the Braxton County Board of Education does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex or disability in employment or in its education programs and activities.  Inquiries may be referred to Tim Via, Title IX Coordinator, Braxton County Board of Education, 98 Carter Braxton Drive, Sutton WV 26601, phone 304.765.7101; or the West Virginia Department of Education’s Director of the Office of Civil Rights. 

